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Dear Friends of the Ministry Center- 

In January, 1975, my life was transformed by my Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. My heavenly Father, Jesus my 
Master and best friend, and the Holy Spirit have chosen and called me to be part of the last day family and 
Heavenly Army. For 43 years I have sought the Lord’s heart and the scriptures concerning my ministry and God’s 
will for my life. 
 
After affirmation from others and a clear confirmation in my heart, I believe I am called to serve godly leaders 
and churches throughout this region and beyond, through prophetic intercession, teaching and encouragement. 
 
Jesus has placed His grace upon The Ministry Center to steward His presence and join with other faithful, 
humble, powerful, godly and anointed ministries. It seems to me there are two main things on God’s heart for 
these last days—the harvest and the full maturity of the church, the Body of Christ. 
 
Since the National Crosswalk in 2014, the East Coast prayer walk in 2016, and the PA prayer walks in 2017, there 
is a strong sense in my heart about another significant prayer walk in the USA. As the Lord leads us, this 
assignment would begin in January or February, 2019. Completion is targeted in June or July, 2019. I will be 
seeking, praying, and fasting in the month of May to receive specific directions and more clarity about this walk. 
Would you join us in prayer for God’s direction and share with us any revelation you receive? 
 
In May, I will be traveling to Philadelphia, Pittsburgh, Carbondale, Scranton, Chambersburg, Reading, and 
possibly Wilmington, DE and Baltimore, MD, and other cities and towns. My purpose is to pray, partner, 
prophesy, encourage and worship with my connections in these cities. My wife and the Ministry Center Board is 
to be commended for their many hours of service, caring, sharing, and wise counsel. Following are some words 
of encouragement from TMC board members: 
 
Don Lamb shared: 
 “THE ROLE OF INTERCESSION IS VITALLY NEEDED IF WE ARE TO SEE OUR NATION CHANGE!  

  
‘I looked for a man among them who would build up the wall and stand before me in the gap on behalf of 
the land, so I would not have to destroy it, but I found none.’ Ezekiel 22:30 (NIV) 
  
Clearly, from the verse above, God has found it a perpetual challenge to gain the cooperation of His 
people to stand in the gap through intercession. It is critical that we see intercessors arise in this late 
hour. We are very encouraged as many of the offices and gifts have been recovered by the Church over 
the last 125 years. Sadly, intercession has always been an embattled gift. Let this year be the year that 
true intercessors arise, throw off the unbelief of our generation and receive, by faith, the Glory of God in 
our midst.  Calvin, stirs up this gift as he ministers in churches and prayer walks across our nation. I am 
very conscious of God’s Divine sovereignty bringing intercessors together “for such a time as this,” and I 
am very blessed to be part of Calvin’s team.  

Tom Miller says:  

“The Ministry Center is alive and well after its inception 15+ years ago.  Thousands of prayer miles 

prayed, many souls encouraged, some saved, some healed, some delivered, the kingdom of our Lord  

 



Jesus Christ advanced and the prayer of our Lord Jesus Christ captured by the Apostle John in the 
gospel chapter 17 for unity brought closer to fruition. These two faithful people, who have laid down their 
lives for Jesus Christ and for His kingdom, have made this possible.   

Going forward, The Ministry Center has vibrant vision for continued prophetic intercessory ministry and 
for strategic and specific areas of our country and the world.  It is time to move this vision upward and 
forward into the next generation.   

For years, behind the scenes, these wonderful believers have not quit.  Instead, laboring like Paul the 
Apostle, and Aquila and Priscilla of the early church, they have labored with their hands and been self-
supporting in many efforts.   

My wife and I have believed in this ministry and have supported it on a monthly basis since its inception 
15+ years ago.  We need many more to come along side and catch the vision and gain the appreciation 
for this amazing work.  Our Lord Jesus smiles on this work—It is His work.” 

Jim and Janet Kreider shared their confidence in God’s word that cannot return void: 
  
“Even though the Bible was written centuries ago, it is alive and powerful as ever. 
It is a great privilege to be a part of a ministry that is “walking out” the scriptures in todays world. 
 -Psalms 37:23~ 

The steps of a good man are ordered by the Lord, and He delights in his ways. 
 -Ephesians 1:22~ 

He put all things under His feet and gave Him to be head over all things. 
- Romans 10:15~(N.K.J.) 

How beautiful are the feet of those who preach the Gospel of Peace, who bring glad tidings of 
good things. 

 -Isaiah 1:19~ 
If you are willing and obedient, you shall eat the good of the land. 

 -Deuteronomy 11:24 (The Message)~ 
 square inch on which you place your foot will be yours. 

 Truly, Calvin, your feet are beautiful in God’s eyes.” 
 

Corinne Miller shared: 
 
“It has been an honor to serve Calvin and Stephanie and The Ministry Center as secretary since 2002. I am 
so encouraged by how I see God using Calvin as he walks and prays many miles and makes connections 
with so many people. He is leading the way as he prays over our country and throughout many regions to 
bring revival to our land.” 
 
In closing, our longing is for God’s glory and presence in our ministry. We desire to stay connected to other 
ministries and help them fulfill their callings. We desire marriages and families to be healthy and strong. 
We desire to be harvesters, worshippers, intercessors, and obedient sons and daughters serving our 
Heavenly Father in Jesus name by the power of the Holy Spirit.  
 
We love you and are praying for you, 
Calvin and Stephanie Greiner and The Ministry Center Board 
 
PS- Watch for updates about the 2019 prayer walk in our next newsletter! Please check out our web site at 
www.theministrycenteronline.org.    If you would like to give financially to this ministry you can do so by 
sending a donation in the enclosed envelope, through our web site and on Pay Pal. Thank you for your 
support! 
  


